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ORDINANCE COMMITTEE 
Thursday February 20, at 9:00 AM 

Rev. 2/21/2020 

MEETING REPORT 
MEETING CALLED BY: GARY DAVIS 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: GARY DAVIS  ERIC COOPER  BOB HILLIARD 

 CHUCK OYLER 

SECRETARY: ERIC COOPER 

GUESTS:  CHRIS JENSEN  JARED SIMPSON 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR 
 

COMMITTEE BUSINESS  

 

- Lighting 

o The Committee reviewed a revised draft Local Law prepared based on comments 

received at the January 22 Ordinance Committee. Date of revision January 29, 

2020. 

o The Ordinance Committee agreed to the changes and with no further revisions 

approved the draft to be referred to the ECB, PB, ZBA, and OCPB for their next 

possible meeting. Based on a review of the meeting schedules all comments 

should be returned by 3/18. The Ordinance Committee will review these 

comments at the 4/6/20 Ordinance Committee meeting. 

 

- RLD – Pools on Lakeside 

o At the 1/22/20 meeting, the Committee discussed the regulation of pools in the 

rear yard of lots adjoining Canandaigua Lake. As another variance was brought 

before the ZBA, the ZBA requested again the Ordinance Committee look to 

revise existing rules so that the ZBA. The ZBA is concerned that by creating 

precedent they are effectively creating Town Law. 

o The Ordinance Committee agreed in principle to changes that would allow in-

ground pools in the rear yard. Mr. Cooper to prepare a draft. 

o The Committee discussed potential negative effects but concluded there would be 

limited impacts. 

▪ Size of pools constrained by lot coverage. 

▪ Only in-ground allowed which would be less visible. 

▪ Planning Board would review screening. 

▪ Current code prohibits draining pools to lake. 

 

- The Ordinance Committee then reviewed their running list of items to potentially 

address. Two items were added to the list: 
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o Alcohol in Parks, requested by Councilman Simpson. This would allow guests in 

Town Parks to consume alcohol during special events and with appropriate 

permits. Currently consumption of alcohol is prohibited in Town Parks. The 

Ordinance Committee seemed overall agreeable to the proposal and may tackle at 

a later date. 

o Penalties for Offenses, requested by Chris Jensen, CEO. Currently Town Code 

reads that violation of zoning ordinance can be punishable by prison time. 

However, Town actions are civil, not criminal. This must be revised, and at 

previous meetings Supervisor Menikotz proposed assisting with these revisions. 

The Committee agreed in concept and will review. 

 

- After reviewing the list, the Committee agreed that the next action item would be the 

review of existing minimum parking requirements. Mr. Cooper will prepare a narrative 

and draft. 

 
Upcoming Meetings:  

- March 2nd, 2020 @ 9:00 am 

o History Team 

o Swimming Pools 

 

- March 19, 2020 @ 9:00 am 

o Minimum Parking Requirements 
 

Adjournment @ 10:30 am 

 


